
Sunday, March 6, 2022 

 

St. Mary’S ChurCh 
Rev. Tuan Van Nguyen, Pastor                                                              



StaFF MaSSES 

St. Mary’S CoMMiSSionS 

 
Fr. Tuan Van Nguyen- Pastor                                                     
815-467-2233 ext.106 
stmarysminooka@sbcglobal.net 
 
Deacon Fred Ban- Director of RE                                               
815-467-2769, deaconfredstmarydre@yahoo.com  
 
Kathy O’Hagan- Pastoral Associate                                                    
815-467-4228 stmary3@sbcglobal.net 
 
Mary Blatti- Office Manager/Bulletin Editor                
815-467-2233 ex100,stmarysminooka@sbcglobal.net 
 
Mary Mogensen - Bookkeeper/ Foundation for Faith 
815-467-2233 ext. 101, stmarysbusiness@gmail.com 
 
Kaleigh Mattson- Director of Music/Website/Social 
Media Coordinator 815-467-2233 ext 109 

Weekend Masses-         Saturday- 5:00pm 
            Sunday- 7:30am, 9am Livestream         
                           and 11am 
Weekday Masses            Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri-  8:30am 
Communion Service-      Wed- 8:30am 
Confession-                      Saturday’s  4pm-4:45pm  
               in the Church              
Anointing of the Sick     Fr. Tuan is available for personal
             anointing at home, nursing  
             home, hospice etc. Please call  
             the rectory  815-467-2233. 

 Administration-  
John Jun 
Drjohnedd@aol.com 

Education-                                                            
Mary Kimble 
mtk2553@aol.com 

Prayer Squares Group-                                        
Peg Francisco 
stmarysminooka@sbcglobal.net 

Adult Choir/Children Choir-                           
Kaleigh Mattson 
Kaleigh.stmarysmusic@gmail.com 

Eucharistic Ministers-                                             
Fr. Tuan 
stmarysminooka@sbcglobal.net 

Prayer Tree-                                                         
Peg Francisco 
stmarysminooka@sbcglobal.net 

Bible Study-  
Cathy Fouts 
cathyfouts@comcast.net 

Finance Committee-                                           
Dan Friant 
daf1852@gmail.com 

Protecting God’s Children                                        
-Deacon Fred Ban 
Deaconfredstmarydre@yahoo.com 

Building and Grounds-                            
Dave Clark 
chiefengin@sbcglobal.net 

Fishers of Men-                                                 
Kevin Pullara 
kevinapullara@gmail.com 

Quilters-                                                          
Carole Fremarek 
cfremarek@sbcglobal.net 

Children’s Liturgy-                                                      
Karen Resar 
karenresar@yahoo.com 

Funeral Luncheon-                                           
Anne Schrishuhn 
ponzovista@gmail.com 

Worship Commission- 
Chris Gregory 
cslkgreg@msm.com 

Children's Mass Coordinator-                       
Katrinka Kochanek 
KKochanek@divfin.com 

Greeters-                                                                  
Fr. Tuan 
stmarysminooka@sbcglobal.net 

Religious Education- Deacon Fred Ban 
deaconfredstmarydre@yahoo.com 

Christmas Giving Tree-                                      
Kathy Williamson 
 

Knights of Columbus-                                                        
Brian Flanigan 
briankflanigan@yahoo.com 

Welcoming Committee-                                
Doris Boehm 
wdboehm@att.net 

Council of Catholic Women-                                 
Jeanne Rapp 
Jeanchuck73@gmail.com 

Lectors-                                                                
Kathy O’Hagan 
stmary3@sbcglobal.net 

 

ContaCt inForMation 

Parish Council-                                          
Anne Schrishuhn 
ponzovista@gmail.com 

Youth Ministry-                                        
Joanne Ban 
joban4smym@yahoo.com 

ProLife-                                                        
Kathy Glover 
(815)467-2233 

 

 

 

 

 

RCIA-                                                                   
Deacon Fred Ban/ Kate Ross 
deaconfredstmarydre@yahoo.com  

Religious Education -                                   
Deacon Fred Ban 
deaconfredstmarydre@yahoo.com 

 

815 941-4419.  

 

815-277-6363  

Parish Rectory  Office- Mon-Thurs-8am-4pm 
   Fri- 8am-12pm 
Rectory Phone-    815-467-2233 
 
Website-   www.stmarysminooka.com 
Fax-   815-467-1760 



MaSS anD PrayEr intEntionS 

   DATE   TIME        MASS INTENTION          FROM  

 Taryn Schrader 
Robyn Bumgarner 
Pat Olsen 
Judy Stafford 
Special Intentions 
Sara Lovell 
Elaine Troutman 
Roger Dollinger 
Piero Setta Sr. 
Wren Wagoner 

This week candles were lit for : 
· Gloria Ziebler 
· Police & Firefighters 
· An end  to  the Corona Virus 
· Sanctity of Life from Conception until                      

Natural Death 

If you would like a candle lit outside for a                
special intention, please call the Parish 
Office at 815-467-2233. 

 
 

Denise Tonarelli 
Kimberly Gaydula 
Dylan Pickett 
Paul Thien Phu 
Fr. Jim Lennon 
Deidra Hogan 
Lonnie Barutello 
Jerry Davidson 
Kevin McEvilly 
Lorenzo Benitez 
Marlena Benitez 
Rosalie Jostes 
Gerald Boucher  
Alesia  

Parish Sick List 

 
 

Attention: Morning Rosary has resumed before daily Mass at 8:00am. 
 
Saturday, March 5  5:00pm  Bill Stafford    Kunke & Tierney Family 
      Cecilia Popek    KC’s 
      Living & Deceased; Golubiak Family 
Sunday, March 6  7:30am  Judy Pina    Friends & Family 
    9:00am  Jerry Hannon    Jessie & Betty Smith                                                         
    11:00am Kathy Augsburg    CCW 
Monday, March 7  8:30am  Quan Nguyen    Fr. Tuan 
Tuesday, March 8  8:30am  Ray & Pauline Maubach   Maubach Family 
      Bill Stafford    Judy Stafford 
Wednesday, March 9  8:30am  Communion  Service 
Thursday, March 10  8:30am  Al & Marianne Keehl   The Family 
Friday, March 11  8:30am  June Shafer    Fr. Tuan 
    3:00pm  Stations of the Cross 
Saturday, March 12  5:00pm  Lorraine Davidson   Peg & Jim Furto 
      Bill Stafford    Bob & Robin White 
      John Crowley    Jim & Joanne Zupancic 
Sunday, March 13  7:30am  Raymond & Audrey Tierney  The Family  
    9:00am  Rob Tonarelli    Denise Tonarelli 
    11:00am Clementina Jimenez   Maria Atilano 
               12:00pm Baptism 



 

First Sunday of Lent - From Fr. Tuan 

Dear Parishioners, 
Here is a reflection from JSPaluch for the first Sunday of Lent. 

Love and Prayers, 
 
 
 

Fr. Tuan 
 

Communion for the Homebound 
 

If you or someone you know would like communion brought to your 
home,  please call the rectory at   815-467-2233. 



 

  
If any children are interest-
ed in reading at Children’s 
Mass. Please call Katrinka 
Kochanek at 708-369-
6216. 

      Donut Sunday 
March 13th 
8am - Noon 

 
Children’s Mass 

Sunday, March 13th 
11:00am 

St. Mary’s News 

Parish Council Meeting  
Monday, March 

14th 

$100 Winner – Virginia Mysliwiec 
50 Winner - Chris & Katie Munsell 

25 Winner – Ron Furto 
25 Winner - Jon Car 

 
 

 



RE NEWS 
 
Good Morning RE Families, 
 
As we enter March, we only have 7 classes left for RE.  
 
Special RE dates for March and April: 
 
Tues Mar 15th Confession 2nd Grade 
Wed Mar 16th Confession Grades 3-7 
Communion Parent Meeting Tues Mar 22nd 
Parent Meeting Grades 3-7 Wed Mar 23rd 
Spring Break Tues Mar 29th 
Spring Break Wed Mar 30th 
Classes resume Tues April 5th and April 6th 
On Tues April 12th and Wed April 13th we will be celebrating a Seder Meal with the 
RE Students 
 
Peace, 
 
 
 Deacon Fred Ban 
 

 Volunteer Schedules  

Date Lector Eucharistic                     
Ministers 

Altar Server 

Saturday, March 19 Carolyn                     
Healy 

Mike                            
Healy 

Brooklyn 
Lehner 

Sunday, March 20 Terry                     
Danek 

Debbie                                
Bols 

Xander                
Esquivel 

Sunday, March 20 Sue                        
Gregory 

Mike                      
Schramm 

Brooklyn 
Lehner 

Sunday, March 20 Cathy                     
Fouts 

Cheryl                               
Nelson 

Megan 
Weinstock 

Date Lector Eucharistic                         
Ministers 

Altar Server 

Saturday, March 12 
5:00pm 

Pete Quirk Mike                          
Healy 

Brooklyn               
Lehner 

Sunday, March 13 
7:30am 

Terry Danek Debbie                                
Bols 

Kevin                      
Looney 

Sunday, March 13 
9:00am 

Mike 
Schramm 

Mike                        
Schramm 

Keighera               
Fleming 

Sunday, March 13 
11:00am 

Child Lector Cheryl Nelson 
Kathy O’Hagan 

Sarah                            
Folsom 



 

Question of the week 

 
This week we have two Saints for our weekly Saint: 

With Ash Wednesday last Wednesday, we had a couple of questions about it. 
 
1) 
Question: 
What is the meaning of Ash Wednesday? 
Answer: 
As the first day of Lent, Ash Wednesday call us to remember our earthly mortality and thus repent 
and believe in the gospel. The ashes are a sign of penance and also a reminder that we will die a 
temporal death and thus should seek the kingdom of God, so that we may live with Jesus and the 
Church Triumphant forever in heaven. 
 
 
2) 
Question: 
At my parish on Ash Wednesday, the blessed ashes are left on the altar after the Mass. Through-
out the rest of the day parishioners are invited to come in to give each other ashes. Is this okay? 
Answer: 
It is true that lay ministers can be deputed to assist a priest or deacon in the distribution of blessed 
ashes: “This rite [the blessing of ashes] may be celebrated by a priest or deacon who may be as-
sisted by lay ministers in the distribution of the ashes. The blessing of the ashes, however, is re-
served to a priest or deacon” (Book of Blessings 1659). Leaving the ashes unattended on the altar 
for people to come in and give to each other is not provided for by the rubrics and should not be 
allowed. 

St. Perpetua and St Felicity, Martyrs: 
 
Saints Perpetua and Felicity’s Story 
 
“When my father in his affection for me was trying to turn me from my purpose by arguments and thus 
weaken my faith, I said to him, ‘Do you see this vessel—water pot or whatever it may be? Can it be 
called by any other name than what it is?’ ‘No,’ he replied. ‘So also I cannot call myself by any other 
name than what I am—a Christian.’” 
 
So writes Perpetua: young, beautiful, well-educated, a noblewoman of Carthage in North Africa,                  
mother of an infant son and chronicler of the persecution of the Christians by Emperor Septimius Severus. 
 
Perpetua’s mother was a Christian and her father a pagan. He continually pleaded with her to deny her faith. She refused and was 
imprisoned at 22. 
 
In her diary, Perpetua describes her period of captivity: “What a day of horror! Terrible heat, owing to the crowds! Rough treatment 
by the soldiers! To crown all, I was tormented with anxiety for my baby…. Such anxieties I suffered for many days, but I obtained 
leave for my baby to remain in the prison with me, and being relieved of my trouble and anxiety for him, I at once recovered my 
health, and my prison became a palace to me and I would rather have been there than anywhere else.” 
 
Despite threats of persecution and death, Perpetua, Felicity–a slavewoman and expectant mother–and three companions,                              
Revocatus, Secundulus and Saturninus, refused to renounce their Christian faith. For their unwillingness, all were sent to the public 
games in the amphitheater. There Perpetua and Felicity were beheaded, and the others killed by beasts. 
 
Felicity gave birth to a daughter a few days before the games commenced. 
 
Perpetua’s record of her trial and imprisonment ends the day before the games. “Of what was done in the games 
themselves, let him write who will.” The diary was finished by an eyewitness. 



Parish News 

Welcome to St. Mary’s Church! 
Would you like to become a Registered Parishioner? 

 
     We are so blessed to have you with us today and every day! Our                             
liturgies are made  better by your  presence and  participation. We hope that you 
find the experience  here  at St. Mary’s to  be a warm and inspiring experience 
of the Eucharist and  the faith  that we  profess.                                                                                  
 If you are not registered and would like to be, please fill out the form                
below and mail it to the Parish office at St. Mary’s, P.O. Box 456, Minooka IL 
60447. 

 
Name:______________________ 
Address____________________ 
City_______________________ 
Phone:_____________________ 
Email:_____________________ 
( ) New Parishioner 
( ) New Address 
( ) New Phone Number  

applications are due back to the rectory by Friday April 1st. 

Applications are due back no later than March 14. 

 



 

 

St. Mary's Book Club 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Our next selection is  
"The Language of Flowers"  

  by  Vanessa Diffenbaugh  
 

This novel is about Victoria, a girl in the Foster Care                      
system, who grows up in 32 different homes.  When she 
is 10 years old she is placed with a woman who teaches 
her that flowers have meanings. Through arranging                
flowers, Victoria finds a way to connect with other                 
people and to create the community that she has                              
always wanted.   
 
Please join our discussion about foster care children, 
love, family, forgiveness, second chances, AND                                       
FLOWERS!!  
 
We will meet on Tuesday, March 15, 2021. (watch                      
future bulletins and emails for time and location).                   
Copies of the book are available at the Minooka Public 
Library.  Please have your library card available when 
you pick up. All are welcome!  
 
Questions? Please contact Mary at 815-467-9577 

Wednesday March 16th 
Methodist Church Annex 11:30 
Menu: Corned Beef, Cabbage, 

Carrots, Potatoes 
Please contact Methodist 

Church at 
815 467-2322 

THURSDAY MARCH 17TH 

PLEASE JOIN CCW FOR  

THE PRAYING OF THE STATIONS                                          
OF THE CROSS THROUGH THE EYES OF MARY    

We will meet in Church at 6:30 for the Praying of 
the Stations. Following the Stations we will meet 
in the Parish Center for a brief meeting and                         
refreshments. I hope you will be able to join us 
for this unique perspective of the Way of the 
Cross through Mary's eyes. 

 



 

The Council of Catholic Women invite you to 
A Garden Tea Party  

Sunday, April 3rd 
2:00pm-4:00pm 
Parish Center  

Come join us for a lovely afternoon of friendship, music, 
and sweet treats. 

Tea and other beverages will be served.  
Tickets will go on sale beginning March 12 after all 

Masses until March 27th.  
You can also purchase your tickets at Donut Sunday and 

the Knights of Columbus Breakfast, or by leaving a                   
message for Peg at (815) 467- 4493.                                                  

Tickets are $5.00 per person  
5 years old and under are free 

Raffle Baskets and Door Prizes!  
Music by Karen Isberg Sorbero will be our                               

entertainment for a fun afternoon! 

 



Support the works of the Lord through the 2022 Catholic Ministries Annual Appeal 

The 2022 Catholic Ministries Annual Appeal (CMAA) is now underway, and we are asking everyone to pledge their sup-
port to this important effort for our diocese, and our parish. 

This year’s CMAA theme, Devoted to the Works of the Lord, illustrates how the many ministries our annual appeal sup-
ports allow us to join together to do God’s work throughout our diocese. From helping the poor and vulnerable to forming 
future priests and educating people of all ages in the faith, the ministries funded through your gifts are far more extensive 
than our parish could provide on its own. 

Our parish’s goal for the 2022 CMAA is $44,600, and 70 percent of any amount we raise over our goal will be returned to us. This 
is a great opportunity for our parish! Please review the materials and prayerfully reflect on your gift to this year’s annual appeal. 

If you do not receive a CMAA mailing, please contact the parish office to request one. 
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